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Greetings All, 
 
We thank the Lord Jesus Christ for your continued prayers and support for the work of 
the Lord in the Netherlands.  We have once again been blessed beyond measure!  The 
Lord has answered prayers, encouraged His people, and added to the Book of Life   
several souls.  The Lord has definitely been good, even though there have been some 
challenges.  We cannot imagine what things would be like without your prayers for us 
and do not ever want to take that for granted.  So, once again, THANK YOU! 
 
I believe in the last report, we had asked for prayers for wisdom on whether the Lord 
would have us rent an additional part of the building we currently use.  We sought the 
Lord for several weeks and He gave us a peace about it.  Yesterday, we were able to 
sign a contract for that space and we will begin the work to upgrade some things next 
week.  God has given us a several people in the church with construction ability, so 
that is also a real blessing.  This past Sunday we had a really great day.  I had one of 
our young preachers teach Sunday School, the Lord challenged everyone with the 
preaching, and children were born again in Children’s Church.  Lisa was able to deal 
with one of them about their soul (Robin).  With tears in her eyes, she trusted Christ as 
her Saviour.  The other (Alex) has been asking questions for quite some time.  He just 
couldn’t “connect the dots” about his sin and need of the Saviour.  Several people had 
talked with him about this over the last year, but Sunday it all came together and he 
believed on the Lord for salvation.  It was exciting to hear them both announce to the 
church that they were now going to Heaven!  AMEN!!  Please ask the Lord to protect 
our new brother and sister in Christ from the pull of the world on their hearts.   
 
If you could pray for some health issues.  The “plague” is in the camp, and we really 
don’t have time for it (much to do).  Continue to pray for our folks to get a greater   
burden for souls and service to our Lord and continue to grow in their personal walk 
with the Lord.  In the culture here, it seems service isn’t as important as other things.  
We want them to be blessed of the Lord, but they aren’t connecting that to serving.  
Ask the Lord to give me the wisdom to help them see this truth from the word of God 
(Romans 10:17) in the teaching and preaching.  Pray for our discipleship ministry.  
Soon we will be taking on another group to disciple.  Pray the Lord help them to grow 
in their Christian life and ask the Lord to bless those that are currently in discipleship.  
Pray for more souls to be saved!  We have a woman in our church planning to move to 
Ethiopia in the future.  Pray that she can find a good church to get connected to there 
and protection for her as she travels there.  She has been a great blessing to our church.  
Pray for one another! 
 
Love in Christ,                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Eric & Lisa 
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